Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319 27th. Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967 Facsimile: 416- 440-7656

Toll free: 1-888-632-6273

Commission de l'énergie de l'Ontario

C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone; 416- 481-1967 Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 Numéro sans frais; 1-888-632-6273



BY E-MAIL AND PRIORITY POST

June 14, 2007

Mr. Tim Lavoie General Manager Great Lakes Power Limited 2 Sackville Road Sault Ste. Marie, Ontario P6B 6J6

Dear Mr. Lavoie:

Re: Applications and Other Matters related to the Transmission Business of Great Lakes Power Limited – Board File Numbers EB-2007-0647 to EB-2007-0652

The Ontario Energy Board (the "Board") acknowledges receipt on June 4, 2007 of your applications and notice of proposal in connection with the Transmission Facilities of Great Lakes Power Limited.

The Board has assigned the following File Numbers to these matters:

EB-2007-0647 – Great Lakes Power Limited – Application for an order granting leave to transfer its Transmission System in its entirety to Great Lakes Power Transmission LP.

EB-2007-0648 – Great Lakes Power Transmission Inc. on behalf of Great Lakes Power Transmission LP – Notice of Proposal pursuant to section 81 of the *Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998;*

EB-2007-0649 – Great Lakes Power Transmission Inc. on behalf of Great Lakes Power Transmission LP – Application for Electricity Transmission Licence.

EB-2007-0650 – Great Lakes Power Limited – Application for an order granting leave to transfer its current Transmission Rate Order dated December 8, 2005 to Great Lakes Power Transmission LP.

EB-2007-0651 – Great Lakes Power Limited – Application for Amendment to its Electricity Transmission Licence ET-2002-0247; and

EB-2007-0652 – Great Lakes Power Limited – Application for an order granting leave to transfer its Leave to Construct Order in RP-2003-0120/EB-2003-0162 to Great Lakes Power Transmission LP.

Please refer to these File Numbers in all future correspondence to the Board regarding these matters. All information related to these matters that are to be included in the record of the applications or the notice of proposal must be filed with the Board Secretary.

Based on the Board's experience with applications of this nature, the Board expects that it will be able to render a decision and/or order for these applications on or about December 6, 2007.

Please note that there is no fee for licence amendments. Therefore, the Board is returning herewith your cheque in the amount of \$800.00 which accompanied the licence amendment application.

Please direct any questions relating to these matters to George Bedard, Manager, Licence Applications at 416-440-7638 or George.Bedard@oeb.gov.on.ca

Yours truly,

Original signed by

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

cc: Charles Keizer, Ogilvy Renault LLP